PAASD Board Meeting
August 24, 2006

RDTN

Call to order by President Bergman at 10:10 am.  Members present – Randy Vance, Terry Leibel, Deb Williams, Craig Steinley, Rita Washechek, John Haeder, Prentice Weaver, Peggy Bergman, Jim Rysavy, Bonnie Oletzke.

Not everyone received the e-mailed minutes or financials.  Randy Vance and Terry Leibel read the minutes.  Randy moved to approve minutes as read.  The motion was seconded and approved.

Treasurer report by Terry Leibel.  Total assets $14,265.51.  Report attached to minutes.  Bonnie Oletzke moved to approve the report.  The motion was seconded and approved.

President Bergman reports that the “peer review” letter will be addressed at the SD Advisory Council meeting tomorrow.  Terry read the letter for the benefit of the new board members.  Copy attached to minutes.

Appraiser liability legislation – Discussion regarding the need to raise funds for lobbying efforts and maybe our energies should go to the VOTE no on Amendment D.  More research is needed.  Bonnie Oletzke and Jim Rysavy offered new information on lobby fees.  Craig Steinley suggested a mailer to ask for legislative funds.  Discussion will continue.

PAASD web site – Craig Steinley has been researching the updating of our web site.  Working with 3 different providers, Craig will be able to offer us a “mock” site in Rapid City in October.  The cost will be approximately $3000 to update the site, with monthly host fee to remain approximately $31.  Alternatively, we can lease the site for $150 / month for 24 months.  Ongoing discussion.

Assessors conference – Bonnie Oletzke reported on the president’s reception.  It was another successful reception.   Many contacts were made and renewed.  Marshall & Swift would like to do something for PAASD members.  Bonnie will follow up.
After much discussion on the Vote no on D amendment, Prentice Weaver moved to give $1000 to the vote no campaign.  The motion was seconded and approved.

Committee to study the annual dues issue will be Terry Leibel, President Bergman and Craig Steinley.

Oct 6 class in Rapid City at Quality Inn.  Board meeting Oct 5 evening.

John Haeder sent letter to Appraisal Institute, copy attached.  Complaint from appraiser via lender about seller paid concessions and personal property numbers.  John would like PAASD board to send letter to all appraisers about following the proper procedure and set up a course on this to be proactive about the problem.

Randy moved to adjourn.  The motion was seconded and approved.

